CT Suicide Advisory Board Meeting Minutes


	Meeting Date:
	July 11, 2013
	Location:
	United Way of CT, Inc., Rocky Hill, CT 

	Present:  Tim Marshall (DCF), CPT Derek Musgrave (CT Army National Guard),  Maureen Pasko (VA CT), Tom Steen (CASAC), Meryl Tom (DPH), Lisa Tregoning (GPP), Faith VosWinkel (Office of the Child Advocate), LoriBeth Williams (DSS),  Latonya Harts (VACT), Andrea Duarte (DMHAS), Jim Tackett (DMHAS), MJ J Alvarado (CT Army National Guard), Paloma Bayona (NAMI), Susan Tobenkin (CT Army National Guard), Nina Heller (UCONN SSW), Donna Zahauwing (CT Council for Problem Gambling), Mary Drexler (CT Council for Problem Gambling), Alissa Wurtzel (CT Army National Guard), Marisa Giarnella Porco (JMPMF), Mark Lawless (VACT Healthcare), Cathy Sisco (Wheeler Clinic), Calia Cross (Wheeler Clinic), Michael Dutko (CT Army National Guard), Leah Nelson (JMPMF), Matt Wayton (JMPMF), LoriBeth Williams (DSS), Kristy Soucy (CT Army National Guard), Thalia Coya (CT Army National Guard), Holly Hinds (Parent)


	AGENDA ITEM/TOPIC
	SUMMARY OF DISCUSSION
	OUTCOME / ACTION/RESPONSIBLE

	Welcome and Introductions
	Andrea and Tim welcomed everyone.   Maureen volunteered to take minutes.
	None

	Presentation: Jim Tackett, Director of the DMHAS Military Support Program
	Jim Tackett provided an overview of the Military Support Program and its evolution in the State of CT.  This program is funded/supported by the State of CT Department of Veterans and utilizes a network of Behavioral Health Providers to provide free counseling services to returning veterans and their families.  The ability of being about to provide treatment to family members is a unique aspect of this program.  MSP outpatient counseling services are accessed through a 24/7 call center that is managed by Advanced Behavioral Health, Inc 1-866-251-2913.  Jim also discussed how MSP has i embedded in unit with the State of CT National Guard.
http://www.ct.gov/dmhas/cwp/view.asp?Q=453942&dmhasNav=|
Presentation slides:  http://www.ctclearinghouse.org/files/customer-files/655-MSP.7.11.2013ppt.ppt
	None

	Review of 6/13/13 minutes and follow-up
	Minutes reviewed with no changes.
	Minutes were approved.

	Updates regarding priority areas and sub-committess
Updates/Announcements


	Awareness Campaign/Website
* Website Calendar Management:  Discussed best way to manage the calendar on the Suicide Prevention website now that it is up and available.  Sought volunteer to help with posting of events/information on the calendar.  Cathy Sisco, Wheeler Clinic, offered their services
*Media Committee:  Maureen/Tim gave brief overview of recent committee meeting including discussion of information provided by Jeannette Baker at United Way regarding media options.  Next meeting scheduled for July 29th 2p-4pm.  Committee to review information to make some recommendations to the Board.
*New Videos/PSA:  Tim gave overview.  Two videos still under production (older adults and military/veteran).  Plan to bring videos to the Media Committee for review/discussion prior to final production

Statewide Network 
 *Planning Committee:  Discussed Annual Meeting which will take place on 9/26/13 at  the Rocky Hill Sheraton.  It will be a full day event (9-4).   Members invited to join the Sub Committee working on this event. The group is also continuing work on planning for National Suicide Prevention Week/Events for September 2013. Next meeting scheduled for July 29th 2p-4pm.
Evidenced-Based Practice Promotion

*Intervention-Postvention Response Committee:  No report
*Armed Forces Committee:  MAJ Alvarado discussed that the group continues to meet regularly and plans to meet today following CTSAB meeting.  Currently reviewing evidence-based practices and Army questionnaires as well developing an information brochure for family members.  The group has identified six priorities.  The group is closely looking at the URI data and suicide rating scales.  Call with NAMI NH regarding Connect Postvention for Military will occur at the 7/11 meeting.
State Plan
*Nina Heller presented on the current process of the State Plan.  Previous survey results presented and discussed.  Further discussed implication for utilizing survey results in the State Plan.  Nina reminded the group to expect a second survey soon.
Presentation slides:  http://www.ctclearinghouse.org/files/customer-files/654-CONNECTICUT-STATE-PLAN-July-2013-Meeting.pptx
*Andrea Duarte reported that the RAC’s have engaged almost 40 towns/communities for mini grants starting fall 2013
*Andrea Duarte also provided an update on the GLS Meeting which occurred in June 2012 with several attendees from Connecticut.  Andrea and Corrine presented on sustainability of campus initiatives with state support at this event.

*Mary Drexler discussed updates from of Contact USA partnering with Dosomething.org on launching a 24/7 Crisis Text Line for 13-25 year olds.  Further discussed Crisis Chat now has Memorandum of Understanding with Suicide Prevention Lifeline to partner on Crisis Chat services for all age groups.  Mary also announced Council on Problem Gambling Annual Conference 10/30/13

*Cathy Sisco provided CHCI/GLS update.  The group is currently looking at Postvention Policy Development training for college campuses for September 2013.

* Marisa Giarnella-Porco gave update on  The Jordan Matthew Porco Memorial Foundation’s activities.  Currently there are four Fresh Check Datys scheduled for fall 2013 (University of Bridgeport, Sacred Heart University, Fairfield University and Mitchell College)

*Tom Steen discussed a recent meeting with all five RAC’s.  Further reports many Connect and QPR trainings are scheduled for September statewide.  Tom Steen and Marisa Giarnella-Porco also reported visiting Catholic HS which is planning QPR training for staff in late August after receiving approval from the Hartford Archdiocese.
*QPR Refresher Training to be held on 7/31/13 sponsored by the GLS grant.
 
	Cathy will follow up with Andrea and Tim following the meeting to confirm arrangement.
Next meeting 7/29/13
Videos to be brought to the Media Sub Committee for review once complete

If interested in joining planning committee, contact Maureen.  Next meeting 7/29/13
Annual Meeting information to be sent via list serv
Meeting 7/11/13
Follow up presentation at the Annual Meeting 9/26/13
None
GLS Advisory Committee meeting 8/1/13
Mary will send text number to Tim and Andrea to share with the CTSAB and to add to materials
None
Updates as needed

Contact Tom or the RAC’s for additional information or to schedule trainings

Registration for this event has been sent out via the QPR Trainer List Serv

	Next Meeting: 8/08/2013 from 9am-11am at the United Way of CT (4th Floor), 1344 Silas Deane Hwy, Rocky Hill, CT
	Future 2013 meeting dates and presenters: 
8/8 (Self- Injury Awareness Network)
 9/12 (Suicide Prevention Month)  No large CTSAB meeting.  Hold for committee meetings as needed
*Special Meeting 9/26:  Annual Meeting at Rocky Hill Sheraton 9a-4p

 10/10  (Asian Pacific American Affairs Commission)
 11/14   To Be Determined

12/12   To Be Determined
	Reminder: United Way has limited parking now that all four floors of building have tenants. Members are encouraged to park in Comfort Inn back parking lot (lot closest to RT. 91.
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